

## 2016 KGK Meeting Agenda

Jan 5<sup>th</sup> 6-8 pm @ Mid-Columbia Library on Union

Members Present: Terry Watson, Tonie Ann Reiboldt, Chuck Stemp(Coyotes), Silas Clayton(Bears), Robert Borisch(Rams), Stephanie Blum, Tara Hewitt(Panthers), Damian Padilla(Huskies), Kyle Meyer(Tigers), Jason Weichman(Colts), Terry Kirkpatrick (Eagles), Amy Cheer, plus many parents and assistant coaches from the Rams

Members Absent: Chris Wiltz, Kim Hosfield, Matt Thompson, Nicole Clayton

### **Presidential report: Terry**

- Code of Conduct forms – was going to look into changing the wording. Coaches were asked to look at the wording and make suggestions. Also please think about what disciplinary actions should take place.
- Leadership change – Discussion about the Leadership of the Rams organization. Robert shared his experiences of this season and feel it was a positive one. He admitted to wearing pads the first week, which is a by-laws infraction. He wants to remain with the Rams. He feels bad they didn't have an A team and hope that next year it is restored.
  - Damian shared his thoughts about his coach's responsibilities and filling his squads. If he couldn't do it, hand it off to another coach on staff to find the athletes to play. His presence on Saturday game days was questioned as well. Robert said he watched 2 games each weekend and that was it. Damian just wants the organization to be lead and if he is not capable to lead then let someone else do it.
  - Silas – concern with wearing the pads this year, prior years was a birth certificate issue, and a weight issue. Is there going to be reoccurring issues?
  - Jason – We need to look at the best interest for KGK and not just one organization. If Robert feels he can field an A team next year, than let it ride one more year. Head coaches need to be communicating with players almost year round, not waiting until August.
  - Chuck – If we replace him, what will happen to the organization?
  - Terry K – Lack of support during game days for all your teams by only being there for 2 games. It shows a lack of leadership.
  - Kyle – He understands what it is like to come off of a weak spot and have to rebuild. It's about the kids in the organization and he suggested to look in the mirror and ask yourself if you are doing the best you can for your organization and for the league. If the answer is no, then let someone else do it. If you feel you are doing right, then go forth and conquer.
  - A few others shared some thoughts both positive and negative.
  - Robert made the motion to run the vote to keep him or get rid of him. He just wants it put out there and done. Nobody would 2<sup>nd</sup> it, so no vote took place.

**Vice Presidential report: Chris**

- Fundraisers – any new ideas and close out of 2015 fundraisers. The fundraisers are the duty of the VP and needs to be ran and organized by the VP. The Superfan fundraiser was poorly organized and communicated. Comments for getting the budget put together so you know what the needs are, can direct the need for fundraising.
- Les Schwab – We get 2 dates but we need to make sure we have more participation. Request was made for better dates than holiday weekends.
- Referee & Coaches training plan: any thoughts – Tabled to the next meeting

**Secretary report: Tonie Ann**

- Question on going digital for registration. Does anyone know a program and how much does it cost? Jeff Thomas shared - Sports Illustrated Play does online registration and charter membership for \$299 annually and \$1 per kid that registers. It also covers the webpage costs. It also covers \$2.95 for coaches background checks. Stephanie said Richland uses League Toolbox.

**Treasure report: Kim**

- Darren Zendre was recommended to look at our books. Any progress? Kim will be working with Jeff Boyus on the books and Dorn Hamlin will work on the 501C.
- Quick Books – Damian said he would help install this. Any progress? Kim has not contacted Damian for help with this. Damian just needs the laptop and the Quick books installed on it. Nicole Clayton can look at it too.
- Concession Stand details – any new info from Sylvia as to why we did not make any profit on concession stand. Future concession stand plans. Suggestion was made to outsource the concession stand if it is not making money.
- Request was made that all money coming in should be double counted. Ex. Registration, concession stand, fundraisers, ...
- Motion by Damian to have money counted and signatures by 2 voting members only for money coming in. 2<sup>nd</sup> by Terry Kirkpatrick. Vote Approved.
- Discussion was made 2 signatures to write a check and get rid of the debit card.

**Equipment: Matt**

- List of Equipment not turned in
- Kimmel order
- Need an updated list of missing equipment.

**Flag Football: Nicole**

- Tabled to next meeting

**Cheer: Kim**

- Budget update and other news. It will be emailed.
- Discussion was made for the cheer budget to be under the overall KGK budget.

**New Business**

- Weight limit suggestion – Silas – Tabled till next meeting

Next meeting is Feb 16 in the small conference room, then March 1<sup>st</sup> at the library on Dayton.